
November 5, 1936----At the Japanese Ass’n Hall

The meeting was called to order by President Kaz Oka.

The minutes of the previous meeting was read and approved.

The treasurer’s report was given by Miss Sachi Sugano. The 
Balance in the treasury now being $28.07. Miss Otsune Manaka 
moved to accept the treasurer’s report. It was seconds by 
Miss Lilian Kadoike and passed.

The "Japan Night Program” expense was reported as being $28.19 
which was paid by the YMWBA from the proceeds of the Tea Garden 
concession. Miss Otsune Manaka moved that the JACL donate the 
sum of $5.00 dollars to the YMWBA for their kind efforts and 
cooperation to put over the Japan Night program. Seconded 
by Miss Chizuko Suyama and passed.

The report on the garden project was given by Mr. Kaz Oka
and Mr. Yoshikazu Higashi. ----The committee suggested that
it was best to postpone the garden project until Spring. Mr. 
Yoshikazu Higashi said that the money to build the garden will 
be raised through donations from the "first generation” folks. 
Miss Yoshiko Higuchi was instructed to write a letter to Mr. 
McKillop concerning the project.

It was announced that the local Abalone Ass’n had asked that 
the JACL help them put over the ’’benefit shibai”.
The following were chosen as a committee for the amateur 
play to be put on by the JACL.

Yoshiko Hattori —chairman 
Hiroshi Yamamoto 
Yo Tabata

Due to the inability of Mr. Masato Suyama to take charge, Mr. 
Hogumo Ogawa was chosen as chairman of the New Year’s Dance 
committee. Mr. Yoshikazu Higashi was selected as Mr. Ogawa’s 
assistant. Poster committee were Messrs. Yoshikazu Higashi 
and M George Takigawa.

It was announced by Miss Yoshi Higuchi that the District Council 
Meeting will be held on November 15th at Oakland.

Mr. Yoshikazu Higashi and Miss Otsune Manaka were chosen as the 
official delegates. The boosters chosen were:
Miss Yoshi Higuchi, Miss Yoshiko Hattori, Miss Chizuko Suyama 
Mr. Kaz Oka and Mr. Hiroshi Yamamoto.

It was decided that the JACL will pay for the expense of the 
official delegates only.

Nomination Board for the next new officers.
Miss Sachi Sugano moved that the executive board have the 
privilege of selecting the nominees for the election. Seconded 
and passed.

As there were no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted 
recording sec’ty

Yo. Tabata


